
TALBOT COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTRICAL EXAMINERS 
Minutes of the April 17, 2025 Monthly Meeting 

215 Bay Street, Easton, MD Suite 1-Conference Room 1 at 1pm 
 
 
Attendees        

Chris Kleppinger – Chair 
Tim Fluharty – Vice Chair            
Don Ewing –Member 
Joe Nordike-Member     
      
Grace Davis-Note taker 
Brent Garner – Manager Permits & Inspections/Building Official  
                                         

    
Meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Mr. Chris Kleppinger.  
  
OLD BUSINESS 

 Change of Contractor policy 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

Minutes from the March meeting were read by all.  A motion was made to accept the 

minutes. All were in favor.  

The Board welcomed Joe Nordike as their newest member.  

Applications for master electrical registrations were reviewed. 

Larry Nimmo, who held a general license, is requesting a limited license. There was a 

motion to issue a limited license to Mr. Nimmo, once he has officially applied and paid 

the associated (back) fees. All were in favor. Grace will contact Mr. Nimmo.   

Mr. Androus Thomas dba Dreams Electric had requested, via email, to meet with the 

Board concerning his Master’s registration. Grace will send an email to Mr. Thomas 

inviting him to the May meeting at 1:30pm. Grace will send all of the correspondence 

surrounding the complaint against Mr. Thomas and Mr. Lopez to Eric Smith, who is on 

the Maryland State Board of Electricians.  

Don Ewing and Bob Jump will contact the County Manager’s Office if they wish to 

remain on the Board as their appointments expire in April.  

The Board requested information on Angel Electric.  A paper file nor electronic file could 

not be found. The Board decided to notify the town of Easton and MDIA to be on the 



lookout for any inspections or permits involving Angel Electric, who have only the 

master as an employee. The Permits Office will also take note of any permits Angel 

Electric may apply for.  

Brent Garner notified the Board that there is a violation case that involves an electrician 

working without a permit and that the Board will receive notice of the violation once a 

notice is available.  

 A motion was made to adjourn. That motion was seconded. All were in favor. The 

meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:52 pm.   

Next meeting will take place on May 15, 2025 at 1:00 pm in Conference Room 1. 

 

 

 

 

 


